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State Budget Stalemate Continues 
A Letter from the Superintendent 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ мро All children will learn. All children will be served. 

Dear District 153 Community: 
 

 As you are no doubt aware, the Governor 
and the state legislature were unable to reach 
an agreement on the state budget. As a result, 
we are facing another year without a state 
budget.  
 Without a state appropriation for K-12 
education in Fiscal Year 2017, which begins 
July 1, many Illinois school districts will face dire 
circumstances. Over the summer, you will hear 
more and more speculation about whether 
schools across the state will be able to open in 
the fall. 
 State funding comprises about 25% of 
District 153õs revenues. Nonetheless, District 
153 has fund reserves that would allow us to 
open the schools and keep them open for the 
entire school year. 
 Of course, this would mean that the cost of 
educating Illinois children has been shifted 
almost entirely onto the backs of local property 
taxpayers.  
 For District 153 specifically, it would mean 
that the 5-year financial plan made possible 

with voter approval of Marchõs funding 
referendum is ruined. The school district would 

be forced to issue working cash bonds and 
spend down the revenue at an accelerated 
pace to keep our schools open.  
 Enacting a budget that adequately funds 
education should be a top priority for our 
elected officials.  I urge you to contact the 
Governor and your state legislators to let them 
know how you feel about the continuing budget 
stalemate. 
 The board of education and I will continue 
to monitor the situation and develop 
contingency plans as needed. 
 Please know we are committed to 
providing the outstanding education that our 
children deserve and that you have come to 
expect of your schools. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Dr. Dale Mitchell, Superintendent 
 

HONORABLE MENTIONS 

 
District Exceeds  

1st-Year Savings Estimate 
 

 During the spring referendum campaign, 
District 153 estimated that it could save 

$600,000 in FY2017 with the closure of 
Millennium School.  
 Final numbers are in and there is good 
news to report. Even factoring in moving costs, 
final FY2017 savings are projected to be 
about $772,000.  
 Included in this figure is rental income the 
school district will receive from the SPEED 
educational cooperative. SPEED will be renting 
two classrooms next school year. 

Churchill School Principal  
Cece Coffey was named the 
Elementary School Principal of 
the Year for the South Cook 
Region by the Illinois Principals 
Association. The honor means 
Coffey will be considered in 
the statewide Principal of the 
Year contest. 

After 16 years in District 153 
as a teacher, dean of students, 
and principal, Dave McAtee 
has accepted an offer to be 
principal at Mokena's 
Intermediate School.  
 
Among the many ways we will 
miss Mr. McAtee is his 
leadership in organizing and 
implementing the annual 6th-
grade field trip to White Pines 
Ranch. We wish him all the best. 

Congratulations to Belinda 
Porter, recipient of the 2016 
Marge Kepes Volunteer of the 
Year Award from the PTA. 
 
District 153 is profoundly 
grateful to Belinda and to all 
the wonderful people who 
volunteer in our schools. 153 
wouldn't be 153 without you! 

Salary/Benefits 
Reductions & Retirements 

($740,892) 

Transportation 
5 fewer buses 

($ 83,695) 

Rental Income 
2 classrooms 

($ 24,000) 

Moving Related Expenses $ 77,000 

Net Savings ($771,587) 
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Jerry Morin  

Educational Excellence  

Award Winners 
Named in honor of retired school 
board member Jerry Morin, the 
Educational Excellence Award is 
presented to a teacher or staff 
member who has shown outstanding 
commitment to student achievement. 
 
Congratulations to this yearõs 
honorees! 

Maureen Daley, reading specialist, 
James Hart School 

Stephanie Hess,  psychologist, 
Willow School 

Eileen Darin, technology teacher, 
Churchill School 

Kim Tallungan, band and general 
music, Millennium School 

Robotics is a òKeeperó for 5th-Graders 

 Robots arenõt taking over our classroomsñ
yet. However, they seem to have captured the 
hearts and minds of Millennium School 5th-
graders. The school piloted a new robotics 
"special" to the school this past year. As they do 
with such subjects as art and music, 5th-grade 
students took turns rotating into Ms. Nigro's class 
throughout the year to build Lego Mindstorm 
robots. Then they use  iPads to learn 
programming and coding skills to make their 
robots move and perform in various ways. 
  "It's a great way to spur kids' imagination 

and build their problem-solving skills," said 
Nigro.  
 By all accounts, the robotics pilot has been 
a big success. 
 òRobotics is definitely a ôkeeper.õ It was 
wildly popular with our 5th-graders this year, 
but itõs not all fun and games,ó  said Millennium 
Principal Dave McAtee. òThey were learning, 
maybe without even realizing it, some serious 
engineering, math and programming concepts.ó 
 McAtee said Millennium students took the 
program to levels unanticipated by the grown-
ups involved. 

 òWe had some kids programming their 
robots to talk and dance. And one group 
programmed their robot to travel down the 
hallway into my office to deliver an invitation to 
visit their classroom.ó 
 The robotics special will continue next school 
year at Churchill School. 

Millennium School 
2002-2016 
 For the past 13 years, Millennium School 
has been home to 5thð and 6th-graders who 
were no longer little kids but perhaps werenõt 
quite ready for junior high.  
 But on June 7th, the schoolõs doors closed 
for the very last time. 
 Due to declining enrollments and severely 
reduced education funding, the Board of 
Education made the tough decision to close 
Millennium School in an effort to save hundreds 
of thousands of dollars. 

 Originally created to alleviate severe 
overcrowding, Millennium School has had over 
3,000 students pass through its hallways and 
classrooms. The school has provided kids with 
plenty of lifetime firsts, such as first lockers; first 
opportunity for competitive sports, first band 
instrument, first industrial arts instruction, and for 
many, first extended time away from home 
while at the White Pines Ranch field trip. 
 From now on, students will still experience 
these òfirstsó but in a different location. 
 And despite the stress that change always 
brings, Millennium staff made sure that the 
school went out on an upbeat note, and their 
students experienced all of the fun,  end-of-the-
year experiences as in years past.  

 
 

 Thanks for the memories, Eagles! Look for 
the many òfirstsó to come at James Hart and 
Churchill Schools next year. 

Above, staff proudly gathered for one final picture on 
the last day of school. 

Above, gym class moved to the 
Lionõs Club  Pool  the last week of 
school. 
Right, for many, the annual White 
Pines trip provides a first chance to 
ride horses. 


